Hi Adele,		
I hope you are well.		

I'm contacting you following a discussion at the last meeting of Colne and District Committee.

Below is an extract from the minutes of the meeting -

The minutes of the Traffic Liaison meeting held on 25th November 2024 were submitted for information.

A discussion was held in relation to the minute which detailed a request for a new 20mph scheme throughout Trawden. The Traffic Liaison meeting had established that there was not enough data to justify the change in speed limit and agreed that more evidence and data be gathered to see what could be realistically considered.

It was noted that the request had been made by residents, to Trawden Forest Parish Council. The Committee's representative from the parish council explained that, although the parish council had supported the request, it was thought that this was a requirement for the introduction of double yellow lines. From a safety perspective, double yellow lines were preferable.

Members agreed that the introduction of double yellow lines would have a bigger impact on safety and suggested that this course of action be pursued.

RESOLVED

Item 5b

That the clerk to Trawden Forest Parish Council be advised of this Committee's support for the introduction of double yellow lines in areas of Trawden as deemed appropriate by the parish council.

REASON

The introduction of double yellow lines is considered to be a way in which safety can be improved in Trawden.

Could you please note the view of the Committee when considering this matter further.